


 
 
However, the impacts of the pandemic continue to be felt, including disruption to 
household incomes, inflation and increases in the cost of living, and reduced capacity 
among our service partners to provide support to our customers. 
 
Kāinga Ora works closely with customers to address debt and move them towards 
financial wellbeing. We are focused on early intervention and prevention, and we establish 
payment arrangement thresholds that are both manageable and sustainable for the 
household. This includes developing a plan with our customers that will support them as 
they work through any rent-related issues, and assist them to stay in a Kāinga Ora home. 
We can also have focused debt conversations with customers who may require further 
assistance, and help with referrals to support agencies. 
 
Debt figures are captured at the end of the week. As at 29 May 2022, the total rent debt of 
Kāinga Ora customers was $15,608,449, which reflects the hardship households are 
facing. As at 28 May 2017, total rent debt was $921,529, but direct comparisons are 
difficult because Kāinga Ora has added thousands of new tenancies since 2017. 
 

7. Re rent arrears by your clients. Please supply a breakdown of all Kāinga Ora 
tenants with outstanding rent that exceeds $20,000. I appreciate that the 
tenants will need to be anonymised. 

 
You clarified that you would like to receive the number of Kāinga Ora customers in rent 
arrears in bands, i.e. the number of customers owing over $20,000 and $40,000. I can 
advise you that 32 customers have rent arrears of over $20,000. No customers have 
arrears over $40,000. 
 
Around 85 percent of our customers are not in rent arrears, and of those that are, most 
are only in debt for a short amount of time - for example around half our customers in debt 
are less than four weeks behind on their rent, and many are now repaying this debt. 
Substantial debts at the scale you have requested are proportionately small in number - 
less than 0.5 percent of our customer base. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this 
response. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or Freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information 
requests where possible. Our response to your request may be published at 



https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-information-requests/ with your personal 
information removed. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Nick Maling 
General Manager National Services 




